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Making Room 
 While they were there, the time came for her to give birth. 
She gave birth to a son, her firstborn. She wrapped him in 

a blanket and laid him in a manger, because there was no room in the hostel. 
–Luke 2:6-7 The Message 
 

              We are tired of hearing so many words and phrases: 
άUnprecedentedέ άLike nothing weΩve ever experienced,έ άThis strange 
year.έ Probably most of all, weΩre tired of the words coronavirus and COVID-
19. We look forward to a change, we look forward to the coming of 
something new. 
              The season of Advent, the four Sundays that come before Christmas, 
are always a time of waiting and watching. Oftentimes, as a Pastor, I try to 
hold us in the period of waiting by singing Advent hymns instead of 
Christmas carols, and by stressing the Old Testament lessons of waiting from 
Isaiah and Jeremiah. 
              This year we are waiting for enough. We are waiting for lockdowns to 
end that we might again visit aging relatives in care centers. We are waiting 
for quarantines to end that we might hug our grandchildren. We are waiting 
for a vaccine, so that we can again shake hands upon greeting a new 
neighbor or friend. We are waiting for a new year, one without masks, or 
restrictions, or a deadly disease taking root all around us. We need no help in 
remembering to wait. 
              Our Advent series this year, Making Room, is not about waiting. 
Instead, itΩs about making room for a new event in our midst. ItΩs about 
making room for new neighbors, for unexpected visitors, for a grace that is 
as unexpected as it is undeserved.  
              For many women, there is a stage near the end of a full-term 
pregnancy called άnesting.έ many expectant mothers feel the need to clean 
and prepare the house for the arrival of a newborn. The mother is making 
room for a new addition to the family. In the Christmas story, the end of 
MaryΩs pregnancy happens as they are travelling, and Joseph has to help her 
make room in a space where animals feed, rather than the home they have 
created for their life together. 
              On top of that, people keep arriving. The Holy Family has to make 
room for the Magi, for the angels, for the shepherds, just in from the 
pasture. And yet, in the midst of all of this clamor and bustle, we hear that 
άMary kept all these things to herself, holding them dear, deep within 
herself.έ –Luke 2:19 
              As we imagine a world without those annoying words and phrases 
that we have come to know in this year, we also need to imagine how we 
can use this pause to make room in our hearts for the new things that will be 
arriving. 
                      ñContinued on pg. 8 

Open 6 amñ6 pm, 
Mon.ñFri. 

8 amñ4 pm, Sat.   
Ph. 840-8713 

 

Join us Online  
Christmas Eve 

Thursday, December 24  
5:00 pm 



The next funeral will be 
served by the September 

serving group.  

Have Questions? Please call: 
VirLyn Hoff (845-1721)  

  2nd    Don Enger 
  3rd     Tom Vagle 
  4th     Annette Nielson 
  5th     Mike Watterson 
  9th     Marty Rohrbeck  
12th    Paul Owen 
14th    Holly Schroeder 
17th    Jim Burchill 
           Katie Clark 
           Katy Van Dyke 
18th    Austin Shape 
   Michelle Grebel 
19th    Todd Burchill  

Kevin Tulp 
   Wally Otteson 
           Joya Reile 
   LaShaun Reile 
21st       Meredith Cummings 
24th    Carol Peterson 
28th    Eden Cuypers 
           Ellen Drevecky 
           Patricia Triebold 
29th    Kyle Vareberg   
30th    Abby Rohrbeck 
31st    Wayne Winkler    
          Celeste Breske    

    8th Kim & Joel Owen 
14th Amy & Carl Martineck  
15th Jennifer & Dan Elston 
20th Liz & Dennis Fick   
23rd Susan & Bruce Larson 
26th Deb & Jim Hegdahl 
28th Avis & Dwayne Richter 

Christmas 
Ornament Gifts —We 
have our Christmas Eve 
ornaments for this 
Christmas.  If you would 

like to purchase them as gifts, 
they are available for $6 
each.  Also, if you would like to 
give an additional gift to 
provide these ornaments to our 
community, we can use your 
help in making this gift possible. 

8ēĲĆĖġëĚ˫ ʶʴʶʵ ZÙÀÓÙĖĚëíē ¢ÙÀÿ 

Class of 2021 
Jackie Owen—Staff-Parish 
Rob Marshall—Trustees 
Matt Nielson—Finance 

Class of 2022 
Dave Hanson—Staff-Parish 
Mike Watterson—Trustees 
Lori Glaser—Finance 

Class of 2023 
Sherri Horsager—Staff-Parish 
Aaron Von Eschen—Trustees 
Derek Woehl—Finance 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

9am BC 

Ministerial 

12pm Rotary 

2 

11am Theology 

LunchðThe Re-

demption of 

Scrooge 

 

7pm Youth 

3 
10am Pastorôs 

Bible Study 

1-3pm Great 

Plains Foodbank  

Pop-up Food  

Distribution 

7pm Cub Scouts 

4 5 

6 

9:30am Sunday 
School  

10:30am  
Worship In  
person or Online 

7 

 

 

7:30pm Monday 

Night Studyð

Making Room 

8 

9:30am Sermon 

Text Study 

9 

11am Theology 

LunchðThe Re-

demption of 

Scrooge 

 

7pm Youth 

10 
10am Pastorôs 

Bible Study 

 

 

 

7pm Cub Scouts 

11 12 

13 

9:30am Sunday 
School  

10:30am  
Worship In  
person or Online 

14 

 

 

7:30pm Monday 

Night Studyð

Making Room 

15 

9:30am Sermon 

Text Study 

12pm Rotary 

16 
11am Theology 

LunchðThe Re-

demption of 

Scrooge 

7pm Youth 

7pm Low Carb 
Living 

17 

10am Pastorôs 

Bible Study 

 

 

7pm Cub Scouts 

18 

 

19 

20 

9:30am Sunday 
School  

10:30am  
Worship In  
person or Online 

Baptism for Tessa 
LeAnn Cuypers 

21 

 

 

7:30pm Monday 

Night Studyð

Making Room 

22 

9:30am Sermon 

Text Study 

5:30pm Servant 

Leadership Team 

23 

11am Theology 

LunchðThe Re-

demption of 

Scrooge 

 

7pm Youth 

24 

Christmas 

Eve 

Candlelight  

Service Online 

@ 5:00 pm  

25 

 
 
 
 
 
Church  
Offices Closed 

26 

27 
9:30am Sunday 
School  

10:30am Worship 
In person or 
Online 

12:15pm Meals 
on Wheels Deliv-
ery 

28 29 

9:30am Sermon 

Text Study 

30 

11am Theology 

Lunch 

 

7pm Youth 

31 

10am Pastorôs 

Bible Study 

  

Evening Prayer with  
Pastor Dayne via  

Facebook Live each  
evening at 7:00 pm 

2020 December 

SCC Stocking 
Stuffer 
program —The 
Sheyenne Care 
Center is asking 

for your help to support their 
annual Stocking Stuffer program 
which provides gifts to each 
resident on Christmas Day. For 
many residents, this is their 
favorite event of the year, and for 
some, these may be the only gifts 
they receive. Due to the 
restrictions at this time they are 
only accepting monetary 
donations this year. Contributions 
can be dropped of at the church, 
the front door of the Sheyenne 
Care Center, or mailed to 
Sheyenne Care Center, 979 
Central Ave. NW, Valley City, ND 
58072.  Please send or drop off 
donations by Monday, Dec. 14. 
Thank you! Call Cindy Schwehr at 
845-8238 for more info.  

Christmas & New YearΩs Office Schedule 

Thurs. Dec. 24th, Offices close at 12:00 pm 
Fri. Dec. 25th, Offices Closed 
Thurs. Dec. 31, Offices close at 12:00 pm 
Fri. Jan. 1, 2021, Offices Closed 
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hŎǘƻōŜǊ омτbƻǾŜƳōŜǊ олΣ нлнл 
Daily Expenses/Maintenance              $28,438.60 
Building/Trustees                                           250.00 
Glory of GodΩs House Campaign              5,585.00 
Christian Education                 1,000.00 
Parking Lot                                                        50.00 
Parsonage Fund      100.00 
Pipe Organ Maintenance                  65.00 
Upper Room       $20.00 

Sunday Online Worship Attendance (views) 
 

November м—ммм   In person—мт  
November у—фн    In person—мт  
November мр—мсп   In person—мо 
November нн—ор  In person—му 
November нф—ру  In person—нн 
 

Sunday School (online & In person) 
November м—ф 
November у—мп 
November мр—ф 
November нн—мл 
November нф—мл 

Again, I held back enough for the December 
15 payment.  That also means less principal 
was paid.  Something close to $1,900 is 
needed each month just to stay ahead of 
interest, and more is needed to pay down the 
balances.  Also, note that we are only 12 
months ahead on Mortgage 1 since we have 
not been making large payments each month.  
THANKS to all who have contributed.  All of 
your gifts are greatly appreciated. 

    —Wayne Winkler 
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²ŀȅǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ—Gifts 
may be dropped off at or 
mailed to the church, 
checks addressed to 
Epworth UMC may be 

deposited in the drive through deposit box 
at First Community Credit Union, or you 
may use the online giving option on our 
webpage. Go to 
www.epworthvalleycity.com, choose the 
giving tab, click on the άDonateέ button and 
follow instructions. Our online giving is 
managed by PayPal, yet you do not need to 
have a PayPal account to support our 
ministries. You may also choose to set up an 
Electronic Funds Transfer by downloading 
the EFT Form on the Giving page. Fill it out, 
sign, and return to the church office. 

Mortgage Balance 1 11/20/2020  $  193,735.21 Pymt Due 12/15/21 $1,983.46 
Mortgage Balance 2  11/20/2020  $  200,000.00 Pymt Due 12/15/20 $   821.92 
Last Principal Payment 10/21/2020  $       4,366.68     
Principal paid YTD in 2020   $     30,222.74     
Interest paid YTD in 2020   $     13,286.49     

Total paid YTD in 2020   $     43,509.23     

Principal paid in last 30 days  $            
Interest paid in last 30 days  $       1,212.31     
Funds available for payment    $          822.68     

Christmas Eve Online 
 This year, our Christmas 
Eve service will be available 
online, and we will not have  
in-person worship on 
December 24th. We feel that 
the dangers of a virus-spreading event 
outweigh the tradition of a large in-person 
Christmas Eve service. This is a one year 
change. 
 EpworthΩs Christmas Eve Service will be 
άpremieredέ on our Facebook page and our 
YouTube page at 5:00 pm on December 24th. 
We have come up with ways for you to 
celebrate with your family. 

Iƻǿ Ŏŀƴ L ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜΚ 
 You can call the church or 
stop by the office and ask for a 
άChristmas Eve at Epworthέ 
package. Anita will ask how many candles you 
need, and the package will include enough 
candles for your family to light during the final 
άSilent Night.έ The package will also include 
physical bulletins to follow the service, as well 
as our traditional ornament for your 
Christmas Tree.  For those who have difficulty 
reaching our worship online, we will also have 
a number of άjumpέ or άthumbέ drives with 
the service loaded as a video file. Simply plug 
into your computer and youΩre ready to join 
us. 

²Ƙŀǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳǳǎƛŎΚ 
 Because music and carols are such an 
important part of our Christmas Eve worship, 
we will be expanding the size of our music 
team, who will perform safely with careful 
precautions in place. Our group will be larger 
so that it will feel more like Christmas Eve. Of 
course, nothing can compare to a full 
sanctuary, but we will have a άlargerέ sound. 
We will use the organ, piano, and guitar to 
lead music. 
 

²ƻǳƭŘ ¸h¦ ǎƘŀǊŜ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ aǳǎƛŎΚ 
 If you are willing to share a vocal or 
instrumental piece, contact Pastor Dayne. 
We have two different accompanists who 
will help you record the music at Epworth, or you 
can submit special music the same way we will be 
sharing Christmas Connections, below. 

²Ƙŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŀƪŜ ƻǳǊ нлнл ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭΚ 
        You will, through your Christmas Connections. 

 Using a smartphone, create a video greeting 
from your family.  

1. Introduce yourselves (do not forget—our 
congregation has GROWN while our 
worship has been online. (Parents, you 
might want to not name your individual 
children, for privacy.) 

2. Share, either individually or as a family, the 
name of your favorite Christmas carol. 

3. On your phone, go to the ChurchΩs website 
and download your video onto the Google 
Drive available through the άChristmas 
Connectionsέ link on the homepage. 

 Enjoy the greetings on Christmas Eve as we 
celebrate with one another in worship. 

²Ƙŀǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ 
ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎŀƭƭȅΚ 
 Especially for those who are already 
participating in our in-person worship, we will be 
recording much of our service on Sunday, 
December 20 at 5:00 pm, when we had scheduled 
the άearlyέ Christmas Eve service. We invite those 
who cannot worship to participate as we record 
the message, the music, and the candle-lighting 
portions of the service. 

²ƛƭƭ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 9ǾŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘƛǎΚ 
 No, this is a one-year change. We will 
continue to broadcast our worship online in the 
future, so many people will be able to worship in 
that way, but we will also plan on having worship 
in person in 2021. 

http://www.epworthvalleycity.com/giving
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Christian Education, Dawn Thomsen, Director  
 

/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 

Epworth is creating a ChildrenΩs Christmas Program this year 
that your kids can still sign up to take part. You will record 

your kids on your phone and share the video with Brenda Lint 
( paulnbrenda@hotmail.com ) she will let you know what to do. You can 
contact her and let her know that your kids want to take part. You can start by 
listening to the song Friendly Beasts ( https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=o1a5gm9Yc5E ) which will be the music selection for our Online-mini-
program. We will feature our kids with no names to maintain online safety. 
BrendaΩs phone number: 701-733-2413. 

!ƳǇƭƛŦȅaŜŘƛŀ 

Amplify Media is a new video service through Cokesbury, our United Methodist source for Sunday 
School and Bible Study materials. It is a channel available on your computer, smartphone, or Roku 
device (shortly expected to be available through an Amazon Fire Stick.) Like many other media 
services, you can choose a series of videos or lessons, Sunday School or VBS videos, or new special 
content. It also functions as an ad-free channel that you can watch, with childrenΩs programming 
in the afternoons. Sign up on amplifymedia.com, create a subscriber account, and contact the 
church office for our six-letter password. All costs are paid for by Epworth as a part of our Christian 
Education ministry. 

±.{ [ƻƻƪ !ƘŜŀŘΗ 

I am already looking ahead to VBS 2021 – Knights of the North Castle!  We are 
planning for June 14-18, 2021 as VBS Week. 

YŜŜǇ ƛƴ aƛƴŘΧ 

¶ Christmas program – {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлǘƘ 

¶ No Sunday School – December 27th 

άThe greatest gift you will ever receive will never be found under a Christmas tree. 
It is far too valuable to be stored in any other place but in the depths of your heart.έ 

-Anonymous 

Have a blessed and happy holiday season! 

Merry Christmas! 
 

Dawn   
christianed@epworthvalleycity.com 

 
 

 

 

 

In Memory of /ŀǊƻƭŜ Cƭŀǘŀǳ 
—Floyce Cummings, to Organ Fund 
—Mary Crosby, to Organ Fund 

In Memory of wŜǾΦ bƻǊƳŀƴ ²ƛƴƪŜƭƳŀƴ 
—Rev. Dayne & Aimee Zachrison, to Endowment 
—Pat Nielson, to Building Fund 

In Memory of [ƻǳ ²ŜŎƪŜǊƭȅ 
—Kevin & Anita Tulp, to UMW 

5ǿŀȅƴŜ {ǘƻƴŜǊτCŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мтΣ мфнт-bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 
рΣ нлнл Sincere sympathy to Anita and Kevin Tulp 
and family on the passing of AnitaΩs uncle. He will 
be greatly missed! 

aŀǩŜ [ƻǳ ²ŜŎƪŜǊƭȅτ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ млΣ мфоо- 
bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нмΣнлнл  Even though she was 
technically a cousin by marriage, she was always 
άAuntie Louέ to Kevin and the rest of his family. 
Lou was an active member of the United 
Methodist Church and UMW on the local level as 
well as the Conference level for many years. She 
always had a listening ear, a bit of advice or 
encouragement, and a hand to hold. She will be 
missed by many! 

We provide our box tops 
to Washington Elementary 
as part of our commit-
ment to our neighbor. 

One of our Christmas traditions here at 
Epworth is to honor loved ones with 
poinsettias in the sanctuary. 
We hope to continue that tradition in a more 
limited way this year. 
You can bring your poinsettias to Epworth on 
any day when the office is open. 
We will be also be ordering a few large 
poinsettias to which you can contribute. You 
may also make a monetary donation towards 
Christmas décor that is regularly replaced. 
Please give donations and names of those 
being remembered or honored to Anita in the  
church office. 
Thank you for remembering and honoring 
your loved ones with this gift. 

Community 
Remembrance 
This year, as we are unable 
to have an in-person service 
of remembrance, the 
Barnes County Area 
Ministerial Association has, 

instead, created an opportunity to 
recognize all those who are feeling a loss at 
this season of a year. We invite you to stop 
by the άBlue Christmasέ tree at VeteranΩs 
Memorial Park, to spend some time 
remembering those we have lost, and 
honoring the many emotions that arise 
during this holiday season. Donations are 
being accepted to support this new annual 
memorial decoration. 

mailto:paulnbrenda@hotmail.com
mailto:christianed@eporthvalleycity.com
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!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ 
bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ пτмм ƻƴƭƛƴŜ 
bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ммτмм 
bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ муτмн 
bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нрτbκ! 

 

 ̧ƻǳǘƘ DǊƻǳǇ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜΥ 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ Ϫ т ǇƳΗ 

Hello everyone,  

What a crazy month it has been! Where did 

time go? Well, the youth group is still meeting 

via Zoom and probably will for the rest of the 

year. We have been having a ton of fun the past 

couple weeks. One evening I had a list of Bible 

trivia and we did a speed run to see how many 

we could get through. Out of 301 questions we 

got through half of the whole Old Testament. 

So, the next week we speed ran the New 

Testament questions.  

 

We have been trying to figure out if we can 

meet at all this winter season. We have not yet 

decided if that would be safe since our areaΩs 

infection numbers are still high. We are trying 

our best to find a time when we can get 

together, but it is difficult when we are putting 

youth safety first. I thank all of you for the 

support you have shown towards the youth 

group. It is greatly appreciated!! 

 

GodΩs Grace,  

Rydel Samuelson 

ñContinued from pg. 1 
No matter what we say, the world will never άgo back 
to the way it was.έ The world never has, and never 
will be a perfect repeat of what was in the past (thank 
God!) The world goes forward, and the ways in which 
we approach it matter a great deal.  
              Are we willing to make room for new 
relationships? Are we willing to make room for new 
traditions and new neighbors? Are we willing to 
welcome strangers, to leave the light on, to walk each 
other home? 
              In the weeks to come, as we prepare for an 
Advent and Christmas Eve unlike any other (Sorry!) 
We also need to prepare for what our community and 
congregation will be like in the time to come. Are we 
ready to make room for the new alongside the 
familiar? 
              May God bless this time of expectation, of 
hope, of waiting, that we may all make room for the 
gift of Christ, an infant born in our midst. 
   In Christ, 

{ƘƻŜōƻȄ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ—Thank 
you to everyone that 
participated in the Shoebox 
Christmas ministry! You have 
made a difference in the lives 

of many children that may not have gotten a 
gift this Christmas. Thirty-eight shoeboxes 
and several blankets were collected! Pastor 
Dayne delivered the shoeboxes to First UMC 
in Fargo for pickup and distribution by Mike 
& Libby Flowers, Directors  of Spirit Lake 
Ministry Center.   —Mission Team 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳΗ άPastor Dayne, 
Anita, & volunteers,  
Thank you so much for all of 

your time, dedication and service. This 
program would not have been successful 
without all of you! We were able to 
distribute 88,878 lbs. of food to the Valley 
City area! Thanks again.έ 
 Zoe Absey 
 Farmers to Families Project Specialist 
 Great Plains Foodbank 

ND State Hospital 
Christmas Gift  
Program 

ND State Hospital volunteers have invited us 
to be άfamilyέ to patients during Christmas! 
They are collecting Christmas gifts to give 
patients and would like our help. Some 
ideas include hair brushes, pajamas, sweat 
shirts, flannel shirts, lotions, slipper socks, 
winter caps and gloves, games, puzzles and 
stationery. A more detailed list is available in 
the Gathering Space. Their Volunteer 
Coordinator writes: άMany patients would 
not receive a Christmas present if not for 
your contributions.έ If you would like to be a 
part of this ministry, please bring items to 
the church by Dec. 1. No wrapping 
necessary! There is a box by AnitaΩs office 
door for items you wish to donate. 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳΗ άFolks! On behalf of the VC people 
that received the Farm to Table Boxes, thank you 
for your service—organization, and time. It is a 
real bonus for our Valley City Community. Hats 
off on a job well done. All the residents at the 
facility where I work were thrilled to receive the 
bounty.έ   —Sincerely, Ina Ann 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳΗ άOn behalf of the Barnes County 
Senior Citizens Council, we would like to thank 
you for your donation to our Food Pantry.  
Your support of our programs is greatly 
appreciated!έ —South Central Adult Services 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳΗ άDear Epworth UMC [UMW], Thank 
you for the wonderful donation to Out in Faith! It 
couldnΩt have come at a more opportune time. 
We were running low on baby formula and there 
was your gift. The homeless that have infants and 
babies have no way of keeping milk so children 
stay on formula longer. Thank you for being the 
hands of Jesus in our lives. May God Bless You!έ 

 —Pastor Ross  Reinhiller  
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Congregational Care  

    /ƘǳǊŎƘ CŀƳƛƭȅ {ǳǇǇŜǊ 
 

I am sorry to say we will not 
be scheduling a Church 
Family Supper for December. 
With the current health and 
safety concerns caused by 
our significant COVID-19 
numbers, we want to keep 
our Church Family safe in the 

best way possible. Which, unfortunately, 
means not scheduling some events. Thank 
you for your patience and understanding. 
Please know that we are missing these times 
of fellowship and know that you are too! Our 
goal is to be responsible and to keep our 
Church Family safe and healthy!  

 VirLyn Hoff,  
 Congregational Care Coordinator 

LET Your Light Shine! 
   Let YOUR Light Shine! 
 Let Your LIGHT Shine! 

         Let Your Light SHINE! 
 

άBecause of our GodΩs deep compassion, the dawn from heaven will break upon us to give light 
to those who are sitting in darknessΧέ  Luke 1: 78-79b; CEB is our Christmas 

Promise.  These words are part of a prophecy from the priest Zechariah following the birth of his 
son John the Baptist.  Do you feel as if you are sitting in darkness?   

Having noted Thanksgiving, I have counted my many blessings.  Yet a darkness does exist in our 
world.  COVID 19 darkens all our lives at this time.  The sins of discrimination, injustice and 
unfairness darken the livelihood for all people.  Poverty darkens the future of many children.  We 
need that light from heaven now as the people did 2000 years ago.    

Hope!  Christmas is coming!  Joy to the world!  Emmanuel, God is with us!  Do not be afraid!  The 
Light has come!  See the light.  Pass the light to others.  Call, wave, smiling under masks goes into 
the eyes.   

United Methodist Women will be adapting our Christmas events due to COVID.  For visitations, 
we are going to do a Christmas card mailing.  If you have some cards that you can donate, there is 
a basket in the fellowship hall in which you can leave the cards.  If you are willing to address and 
endorse cards, contact me.  Also, I am looking for love ribbons that can be recycled.   

For ministry, we invite you to purchase a Leevers gift card or a dollar store gift card or a gas card 
in a minimum of $10 for distribution through Matthew 25 funds.  OR purchase some diapers in 
size 2 or 3 to honor the care for all babies as we celebrate the Holy Baby.  Local shopping please.   

Wednesday Dec. 9, from 2 to 4, will be the day of our UMW Christmas drop-off of gift cards or 
diapers and card project.  We will do our best to greet one another and shine a ray of light into 
the darkness within our community and to our faith family. 

¢ƘŜ ōƛȊŀǊǊŜ .ŀȊŀŀǊ ƻŦ нлнл .ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎ WŀǊ continues to receive donations. Gifts are over $2,200 
now.  Thank you.   

Good works and love and kindness and mission continue in spite of COVID 19.  

Let your light shine!  Faith – Hope – Love in Action! 

άYou are the light of the world.  (Matthew 5: 14)    Let your light shine before 
people, so they can see the good things you do and praise your father who 
is in heaven.έ   

(Matthew 5: 16) 

Let your light shine!  Faith – Hope – Love in Action! 

—VirLyn Hoff, UMW Unit President 

DǊŜŀǘ tƭŀƛƴǎ CƻƻŘōŀƴƪ 
5ƛǎǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴτ 
In partnership with the Great 
Plains Food Bank, A Pop-up 

Food Distribution will take place on Thursday, 
Dec. 3, 1-3 pm. Cars will line up in the VCSU 
Fieldhouse parking lot and food will be 
distributed as cars drive through our parking lot. 
Volunteers are needed to make this ministry a 
success! Contact the church office if you would 
like to help. 

Open Table  
Our Open Table 
Community Meal that is 
scheduled every last 
Tuesday is still suspended 
for December. We will be 

looking to our Smart Restart Task Force 
and our Servant Leadership Team to help 
us determine the best way to move 
forward with our Open Table Community 
Meal. Please know that the safety of our 
community and church family are our 
biggest concerns! A responsible response 
to the COVID-19 Pandemic is our goal. We 
are looking forward to figuring out this 
new normal and encourage everyone to 
practice safe distancing until we meet 
again!  
Blessings to you all!    
  —The Open Table Team 

A Bizarre Bazaar!— 
So far the Bizarre Bazaar donations are at $2276. 
What a wonderful beginning for the start of our 
mission giving for 2021!  Due to your diligent work 
in previous years we were able to meet our 
proposed giving to all our missions in 2020.  IsnΩt it 
a great feeling knowing that UMW giving was able 
to help local organizations in such a difficult year? 

DonΩt forget there are homemade jellies and aloe 
plants for sale at the church- there is a jar ready 
for your donation.  Baskets are coming in- please 
be on the lookout for great buys! There are still 
some 7 packs of dish towels ready to be 
embroidered if you are looking for a winter 
project. Looking forward with a giving heart 
certainly helps us through these times when we 
are distanced from each other. Please remember 
our UMW members who have made past bazaars 
successful and maybe drop them a card or give 
them a call.  I am grateful for all you United 
Methodist Women working together to show 
GodΩs love- Happy Thanksgiving!  

If you have questions, you may e-mail me at 
vcmarylee@gmail.com, call or text at 840-1580.  
Please pray for GodΩs guidance and blessing to 
keep our mission moving forward. 

  —Mary Lee Nielson, Bazaar Chair 

Bizarre 
Bazaar 
Blessings 

Support UMW 
Missions through 2020 
Bizarre Bazaar Giving! 

mailto:vcmarylee@gmail.com

